

October 13,2022
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for October 13,2022 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, Eric Heil (Township Manager), Regina Deloe (Code Enforcement/Zoning Officer),and Ted Williams (Roadmaster) Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Bob Betzold, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
       1.APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 9.22.22 – Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to        the minutes of the September 22,2022, meeting. Being none, Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the minutes,                 seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 
2.   EXPENDITURES – Matt McSparren asked if there were any questions on the expenditures. Being none, Fred Buckholtz  made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Matt McSparren. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 

       3.    STAFF REPORTS
       Ted Williams - Road Master: : Crew performed the following work: 6 days ditching with 4 ft.               bucket, 2 days working with the grader, 1 driveway pipe, 3 days mowing roads, 3 weeks getting trucks       ready for winter. He also reported that PennDOT has painted roadway lines for us, antiskid is being           delivered, and crews have begun to do leaf pickup. 

      Mike Erwin - Utility Supervisor: Was not present. Township Manager told bold that Mike informed       that the Mall plant was down due to equipment malfunction. The issue is being troubleshooted. 

      Regina DeLoe – Zoning: Has issued 9 zoning permits, $284,336.00 in improvements. This did                 include 1 new home. 
      Eric Heil -Township Manager Reported to the Board: Was informed by National Fuel that an               agreement to allow the Township to place a gateway welcome sign along US 322 was in the hands of        National Fuel attorneys. The Army Corps of Engineers will be doing a virtual meeting on November        10th at 11:15 AM to review the existing conditions results for Sage Run and Lower Two Mile Run. 

4.   PERSONS ON THE AGENDA \ACTION ITEMS ON THE AGENDA
Agenda Items

1. Resolution 15-22 Sewage Planning Module for 2244 US 62 to install a single residence sewage treatment plant due to a malfunctioning system at this location. Motion to approve made by Bob, second by Fred, (Matt McSparren-abstain, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). Matt abstained due to the property owner being a family member. 

2. Township Manager presented the Board with a bike trail use request from the Oil City YMCA to use the trail on November 19th, 2022, from 6am-12pm for their annual Turkey Trot 5k Run/Walk 10K run. Motion to approve made by Matt, second by Fred. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 

3. Township manager presented the Board with a request from Kristin Hauser representing the NW PA Mobility Alliance and Crawford Area Transportation Authority. They desire to utilize the Justus Trail in the area of the salt box house for a bike share location. This program provides bicycles for public use at a small fee of $2.50/hr. The fees offset maintenance costs. There is no cost to the Township. Motion to approve made by Matt, second by Bob. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes) 

      5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
Township resident Frank Pancratz presented the board with a solar ordinance from Sandycreek Township and asked them to consider amending the current Cranberry Township zoning ordinance to add some of the conditions from the Sandycreek ordinance. 
Township resident Gordon Bickel told the board that the Mississippi River is happy because of the rainfall received this date, then commented that water is lacking on the west side of the river. He is against solar farms anywhere because we will need farmland because of the war in Ukraine and due to Russia dropping who knows what into the fields. Then went on to say water is completely out west and farmers will be coming back east to farm. Lake Meade is low and it needs water. He is ok with solar farms on old areas that are not farms like coal mines but the water around the coal mines is orange. 
  6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS –
Fred commented that the parks are slated to close at the end of next week. 

The meeting was adjourned with Fred Buckholtz  making the motion to adjourn and Bob Betzold seconding. All voted in favor at 10:50AM. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be October 27, 2022, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Eric Heil

Township Manager 

